DIVISION COUNCIL MEETING

HUMAN RESOURCES

September 5, 2001

Attendees:  Wade, Quarles, Waller, Jeffrey, Franklin, Johnson, McCoy, Perez

1. Marcy shared information with staff which she submitted in monthly status report to Vic. 

2. HR will prepare resolution for October Board Agenda to provide medical benefits for short term temporary employees.  The District must allocate $16.00 per month, per person to Cal Pers..

3. The annual report is due September 15th.  Roxanne will provide certificated information to Marcy by Friday, 9/7.

4. Flo will give Marcy the form for student fingerprints for her review.

5. System needs to be developed to follow through on fingerprint processing from beginning to end.  Marcy and Flo will continue discussion for Flo to handle this responsibility.

6. Flo will follow up on retiree cards.  Barb suggested we have retirees go to library to have card issued with their Datatel number.  Nothing was decided.

7. We are running out of CSEA contracts which are currently given to new employees until the ECCE contract is finalized.   Marcy suggested having additional copies made of the contract in the interim or access the contract on the Infonet.

8. When processing changes of address and name, Valerie needs to be included in the loop so she can notify PERS.  Roxanne processes classified employees, Murriel processes certificated employees.

9. The Classified Service Awards program is scheduled for Wednesday, September 26 at 1:00.  HR Staff should be prepared to help set up that day.

Flo wants to hire someone to handle the balloons.  

Flo will have letters for VP and President to Allene next week, per her email.

Flo and Allene to continue discussion of timeline and preparation.

10. The Health Benefits Fair is scheduled for September 13 and will be held in the Student Services Center.  Please show support by attending at some point during the day.

11. Birthday luncheon will be at 11:30 on Thursday, September 27 at California Pizza Kitchen in Redondo. We will celebrate birthdays of Murriel, Valerie, Flo and Barb.

12. Michele will contact the travel agency to reserve a large vehicle for the ACHRO/AAO conference in San Diego in October.  Room reservations and registration have been handled.

